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January 2024
Dear Parent/Carer,  
                                Welcome back to a new school term! We look forward to continuing to work in Partnership with you through various activities which are planned this term.
Parking Issues 
Unfortunately we continue to have huge parking issues at the end of the school day. In particular we have a large number of Disabled Badge Holders who cannot access the much needed parking bays they require. There are at least 20 spaces available daily in the top staff car park at the end of the day. I would urge you if you are fit and able please use these spaces to free up parking for those parents and carers most in need. This week parents who park in the spaces beyond the Bus Lane have started reversing in so they can drive straight out this unfortunately is an accident waiting to happen as it means drivers are now pulling out and not following the one way system. This is both dangerous and selfish but most importantly putting our precious children at risk. Once again I would ask for the sake of a few minutes more make the right choice and as our school motto says put our “Children First” This matter will be further discussed at our Parent Council Meeting with local councillors and Airdrie Community Police. 
Cost of Living Crisis
Many families are affected by the continuing Cost of Living Crisis and as a school we discreetly support families in various ways throughout the school year offering Food Packages, gifts for children, support with uniform, support for school outings as well as donations from the St Vincent De Paul within the parish. If you feel this is something we could support you with please email me, telephone or speak to me at the school gate. All information will remain confidential and we will do our very best to support you. 
 Message from Father Desmond
As we begin a new year, I want to take this opportunity to wish everyone a very happy and blessed year. At the beginning of a new year, it is traditional that we make resolutions. Resolutions are promises concerning things that we will try to accomplish in the year to come.  God can help us to achieve what we hope to do.  One resolution could be to live this year in a way that will be pleasing to God our Father. 

Over the next few months Primary 7 will be continuing their journey towards the Celebration of the Sacrament of Confirmation. There will be three special Masses to help with the preparation of the Sacrament. 

Confirmation Preparation at 11.30am Mass on Sunday 14th, 21st, 28th Jan, 4th Feb. 

On all other Sundays there is Children’s Liturgy at the 11.30am Mass. It would be wonderful to see you there.

God Bless

Father Desmond

Lunchtime and Afterschool Clubs  

A number of Lunchtime and Afterschool Clubs will run throughout the term. Details will be emailed to classes please return consents for Afterschool Clubs only these are not required for Lunchtime Clubs. Please note we will only contact you if your child does not have a place. 

Primary 7 Burns Supper    
Primary 7 will be working with fellow pupils from Tollbrae Primary to lead our Burns Supper on Thursday 25th of January at 1.30pm. Each pupil can invite one family member as a guest. Please complete the form which has been emailed to confirm your attendance and allow us to cater for the guests. Both pupils and guests will be served Haggis, Neeps and Tatties a the event.
Uniform
As we start the new term please ensure you put your child’s name on all new items of uniform. Already this week we have a number of cardigans and jumpers which are new which have been left in classrooms with no names attached. Please contact the office if any of these garments belong to your child. 
Sacramental Preparation
Sacramental Preparation has started this week for Reconciliation and Confirmation. It is vital that you take time to complete the Home Sessions with your child weekly and ensure they return their completed workbook for their school session. School, Church and Home each have a key role to play in preparing the children for these very special Sacraments.
IDL Showcase Event 
The following classes will showcase their Cross Curricular Learning on the 30th of January at 1.45pm in the gym hall. Parents are invited to attend. This will be a Drop In till 2.30pm. Pupils will talk about their learning and showcase their work. 
· Primary 6 from Base 8  

· Primary 5/6

· Primary 4/5 

· Primary 3/4

All other classes will showcase their work in the last term. 

Parent Council
The next Parent Council Meeting will be online at 6.30pm on Monday 15th of January. The Parent Council are organising a Prize Bingo Night on 28th of February at 6.30pm. 
Kind Regards,

Siobhan Egan               Head Teacher
